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Message from the Head 
Dear Parents and Carers 

We have had another calm and focused week in school; I am incredibly proud of how quickly the children have 

established routines and settled back into school life. I am also been delighted to welcome our new Foundation 

Stage children into school for their morning / afternoon sessions, finishing with their first full day in school today; 

the children have done incredibly well and it has been lovely to see them exploring their new learning 

environment with so much excitement. 

 

The children all did really well with their nasal flu vaccinations this week. We are closely monitoring the 

attendance of children but we don’t feel that at present that this is appropriate to share this in the newsletter. 

With this in mind, we also know that a lot of children are developing colds which is inevitable after spending so 

much time apart.  Please do not feel that you need to keep your child off school if, pre-COVID-19, you would 

have sent your child in. If, however, your child has any of the COVID-19 symptoms, please do not bring your child 

into school and ring 111 or 119 for advice. I have included a letter from Rachel Wigglesworth (interim Director of 

Public Health) for your information. 

  

I hope you all have a lovely weekend.      

Best wishes 
Miss Lock 

DEVORAN NEWS 
 

Music lessons 
We are delighted that music lessons are starting next week. Below is the timetable. If your child is 
interested in taking up an instrument, please contact the Cornwall Music Service Trust. 
 https://www.cornwallmusicservicetrust.org/ 
Rocksteady registration can be found on the following link: 
https://booking.rocksteadymusicschool.com/ 
 

Day/Time Instrument Teacher 

Monday morning Rocksteady  Ed Perkins 

Monday afternoon Guitars Doug McClure 

Thursday – afternoon Woodwind Rebecca Sampson 

TBC Recorders Sarah Whomersley 

Friday - morning Violins Phil Montgomery-Smith 

TBC  Drums Tim Senior 

 

 

Meet the Teacher   
The class teachers will be uploading the Meet the Teacher presentations to Class Dojo over the 
next few days. Please look out for them as they will give you key information about your child’s 
new year group.  
 

 

 Devoran School Vacancies 
Devoran School are looking to recruit an additional lunchtime assistant as well as a wraparound 
care assistant to help with breakfast club and / or after school club. If you know of anyone who 
might be interested, please do signpost them to our website or get them to contact Mrs Dodd in 
the school office.  http://www.devoran.cornwall.sch.uk/web/vacancies/301613 
We are also in the process of recruiting a teaching assistant – information can be found on the 
Cornwall Council website. 
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